Walnut Creek Masters
Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes for October 6, 2020
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM.

Roll Call

Jon Boone 
Harold Boscovich 
Paul Carter

Hector Chou 
Marni Crooks (absent)
Allison Dibley (absent)
Loren Druz 
Lindsay Gaudinier 
Ian King 
John King

Laura Lawrence 
Kerry O’Brien 
Dean Ottati 
Mike Piazza 
Kelly Siu 
Heather Tiernan 

Patti Zuppan-Hood 
Approval of the Minutes

Tonight’s meeting was held via conference call.  

Open Discussion
· Motion for new Coaching Staff Director position beginning 1/2021 
· Kerry to take the coach coordination role about 10 hrs/week while we work through Covid.

· Motion passed.

· This deserves a separate e-mail blast
· Posting of Board Minutes to Team Web site – procedure
· Dean to forward last 10 meeting minutes to Lindsay.
· Going forward, have a motion to approve minutes at next meeting before posted..
· Diving Well rental extension through December?
· Will be in good financial shape at start of next year if we do this.
· But, if we somehow lose the ability to do 4 swimmers/2 lanes it may change financials.
· We have the ability to drop diving well rental at any time.  Karen has been flexible and accommodating.
· Decision to proceed with diving well through the end of the year
· Results to date and opening up more days of "4 in a box" swimming per week ASAP
· Note going out this week about Saturday practice times and 10 minute transition period for safety concerns.
· Negotiate with Karen for 12 lanes, so we can have 24 in main pool.  Leave diving well as 6 single lanes.
· 10 -1 practice times to follow the same duration (3 x 50 minutes) and 10 minute transition pattern.
· What about a 5 minute transition in early morning with 45 minute workout?  Decision to put the onus on the team, if we can’t transition in 5 minutes we will have to revert back.
· Night practice – Try to get one more lane to go to 8.  It is rare to have 16 people at night practice.
· Sign Up Genius system difficulties and potential alternative solutions?
· Some glitches opening up sign up times.
· Some have asked board if we can we switch to a more automated system?
· Angst, anxiety, and anger around sign-ups.  People sometimes not getting the swims they want
· Keep in mind, this is not happening every week.
· Hector has a demo scheduled with a different group scheduled for tomorrow to look at a different system.
· Team Unify is also a possibility.
· Committee to meet in the interim and report at next meeting.
· Some additional functionality may be available in sign-up genius to make it a little more automatic.

· Some automation may require taking the system out of service for an hour to automate opening at 5 on Sunday night.  
· Agreement to try this this week

· People could have designated back ups to sign up if the primary person doesn’t get in.
· Should have a backup for Debbie as well.

· Interim step could be to have Allison (thank you for volunteering) as strong backup.  

· Discussion of proposed budgets, enrollment plans for 2021 (Mike and Hectors pre-reads)
· Files sent out in advance of meeting.
· Executive Summary:
· Recommendation is to drop workout pass option.  
· The per swim fee of punch pass does not currently cover the cost of a swim during COVID (because of few swimmers with increased pool rental fee).
· This eliminates a 10 year tradition, but without front desk scanning cards is an extra burden on the coaches.
· Right now coaches are working about 30% more with all the changes and COVID management expectations.
· Coach’s compensation needs to be reviewed separately prior to the new year.
· During COVID need a more consistent revenue stream to plan around.
· Recommended monthly rate is $95 - $110 per month.
· Behind this recommendation is a detailed analysis of expenses and with 1 swimmer per lane and 4x2 lane configuration capacities.
· Available lanes is the limited resource, limiting our ability to pay expenses.
· Want to charge what it costs to stay open, wile maximizing lanes.
· $110/member/month could pay for 754 lanes, allows 250 – 265 swimmers to keep the program solvent.
· More than 250 gives us ability to continue to rent the diving well, and give the coaches a raise.
· 79 on wait list now.
· If we keep diving well, with double wide in main pool, it may require an extra coach.
· Once past COVID, we can adjust rates and plans again.
· Lots of discussion here about fixed costs and different variable revenue scenarios.
· Accounting for reduced coaching costs in 2021 during COVID.
· Accounting for more swimmers per lane.
· 754 lanes per week includes the 4 swimmer per 2 lane plan.
· Targeting around 3 swims/person/week.
· Every board member asked to provide their thoughts on the monthly fee.  Opinions ranged across the spectrum.  Consensus is to go to monthly only plan.  Next month settle on rate.
· Board to write up draft explanation for review at next meeting.

· A Year of Work Outs Book proposal from Dora et. al.
· Secretary had to leave the meeting – So no notes here.

Next Meeting

· November 3.  6 PM.  Conference call.
Adjournment

· Meeting adjourned at some point, but the secretary had to leave at 7:30 PM.
